
  
 

 

 

  

 

 

       25th January 2024  

Dear Parents/Carers,  

School Access during Gas Works in Richmond Avenue  

As you are aware, there are currently roadworks in the school road causing limits to access to 

the road for cars.  

The works are progressing steadily and from next week they will be much closer to the school. 

Due to this, we are working to ensure all children can continue to come into school safely and 

on time.  

To support this, from MONDAY 29th JANUARY, we are asking ALL nursery children (for both 

rooms) to be brought into school via the back entrance to the site. To access the back 

entrance please enter Shoeburyness & Thorpe Bay Baptist Church carpark via Thorpedene 

gardens.  

Each morning, Richmond staff will be at the gates to the car park from 8.25am (which will be 

closed to cars until children are in). Nursery staff will then meet and greet the children at the 

field gate and escort them into their rooms.  

Please note children should also be collected from this gate (whether at 11.30am / 12.30pm 

/ 3.30pm).  

In addition, the children that walk home will be escorted by staff through the back of the 

school to Thorpedene Gardens, where they can then walk home without having to navigate 

the road works in the school road.  

If you have any questions / queries regarding this, please just contact the school office. 

Updates will also continue to be added to the website:  Richmond Avenue Primary and Nursery 

School - Richmond Avenue - Gas Works Spring 2024 (secat.co.uk) 

Yours sincerely 

Miss Moneypenny  

Executive Headteacher  

Richmond Avenue Primary & Nursery School  

https://www.richmond.secat.co.uk/page/?title=Richmond+Avenue+%2D+Gas+Works+Spring+2024&pid=64
https://www.richmond.secat.co.uk/page/?title=Richmond+Avenue+%2D+Gas+Works+Spring+2024&pid=64

